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RECOMMENDATION

Staff recommends that the MTA Board of Directors support SB 760.

PROVISIONS

Current law authorizes the use of lease-leaseback transactions and provides a partial exemption from the state sales tax law to prevent these transactions from resulting in being taxed twice.  Current law authorizes the partial sales tax exemption until January 1, 2004.

SB 760 would:

· Delete the sunset provision of January 1, 2004 thereby making the sales tax exemption permanent.

IMPACT ANALYSIS

Lease-Leaseback transactions have become a valuable financing tool for public transit agencies. The MTA has benefited substantially from such transactions.  Under these transactions, public agencies acquire an asset such as a group of rail cars.  The assets are then sold to a private equity investor who leases the vehicles back to the transit agency in consideration of an up front payment.  The equity investor is able to claim the depreciation value of the asset and the public transit agency is provided with unrestricted revenue to support the transit system.

AB 984 (2000) codified these transactions in state law and clarified that the second transfer of the assets is not subject to sales tax as the title and use of the asset does not change hands. The second transaction does not therefore constitute a traditional sale.  Additionally, imposition of the sales tax on this portion of the transaction would make eliminate any benefit that could be derived.

AB 984 imposed the sunset provision and required the Legislative Analysts Office to conduct a review of the transactions.  This study has been conducted and the LAO determined that transit agencies experience a substantial benefit from these transactions with minimal impact to the state.  The LAO recommends removal of the sunset provision.  

SB 760 is sponsored by the California Transit Association and is included in the MTA’s Legislative Program.  Staff therefore recommends that the MTA Board of Directors support SB 760.
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